Retired Employees Association of Orange County (REAOC)
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                                           MINUTES

REAOC Board of Directors’ Meeting

OCERS Hearing Room

2223 Wellington Avenue, Santa Ana

Wednesday, May 10, 2017
9:30 AM
I. Called to Order at 9:30 AM by REAOC Co-President Linda Robinson       
Present:  Linda Robinson, Doug Storm, Gaylan Harris, Rebecca Guider, Frank Eley, Sara Ruckle Harms, Larry Leaman, Bill Castro and John Iagjian. Also in attendance are Catherine Farley (for a portion of the meeting), June Marcott, Lou Scarpino and Ilene Bárcenas, Executive Director. There is a quorum.  

Absent: Jan Grimes 
II. OCERS Presentation
Catherine Farley wanted to share for Steve Delaney information about the upcoming meeting on Monday of the OCERS Board.  At the meeting they will be discussing benefit overpayments and underpayments regarding OCSD retirees/surviving spouses.  Variance in pay elements were reported that led to recalculation and there are approximately 150 retirees that were overpaid. There were also 71 retirees that were underpaid.  They will be discussing how this will be paid back; some have been overpaid since 2006.  OCERS will be asking the Board on how these overpayments should be handled as far as repayments.  The 2016 actuarial valuation will be on the agenda.  Tri-annual review of actuarial discussion will also take place.  The issues with Secova have seen a lot of improvement this past month.  OCERS is still training Secova.
III. Consent Calendar
A. Board Watch
SUMMARY OF APRIL MEETINGS:  

Board meetings were held April 11 and April 25.  The Board Watch Committee reported no specific items directly related to retirees.  The next Board meeting is scheduled for May 9. 
Recommendation:  Receive and file

B. Membership – in advance of the meeting, the REAOC membership report was distributed to all Board members.
Recommendation:  Receive and file

C. Website – Ilene Bárcenas posted regular updates to our page.  She also posted information about an upcoming event for Seniors in South Orange County sponsored by the 5th District Supervisor.

Recommendation:  Receive and file

D. Luncheon – at the next luncheon we will honor our veterans in the group, all of our volunteers and also the four students who were awarded the Keith Concannon Scholarships.

Linda Robinson would like to pull item D from the Consent Calendar – Luncheon for discussion.  

A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Doug Storm to accept the Consent Calendar as presented with the exception of item D.  Motion carried.
Luncheon - Linda Robinson stated she will contact Walt de Vries to see if he is able to do the salute to the veterans.  If he is unable to do this, Linda Robinson will contact John La Roche to see if he will handle this.  Flowers will once again be presented to the veterans.  The presentation by Rebecca Guider regarding retirement will be done at a future luncheon.
Sara Ruckle Harms stated that Jan Edwards is scheduled to present information at the September luncheon.  We also discussed the speakers for the future luncheons.  The CEO is still a future possibility as is the Registrar of Voters, Neal Kelley, someone from Alzheimer’s Association or like organization to share responsibilities related to aging. We also need to look at entertainment for future luncheons including looking at Soka University and/or the Performing Arts high school for our December luncheon.  Tom Cooney stated that he also knows of a group of disadvantaged school children who have been mentored and performed at an event he attended.
IV. Discussion Calendar
A. Approval of Minutes from April 12, 2017


A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Rebecca Guider to approve the April 12, 2017 REAOC Board meeting minutes as written. Motion carried



B. Treasurer’s Reports


Bill Castro presented the Monthly Operating Report for April 2017.  There was a general discussion regarding reimbursements for expenses.  There was a discussion regarding mileage.  It may be appropriate to consider IRS rates for reimbursement of mileage.  This will be discussed in the June report.
A motion was made by Doug Storm and seconded by Larry Leaman to accept the April 2017 Monthly Operation report as presented.  Motion carried.
Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will obtain information regarding the IRS rate for mileage and this will be placed on the agenda for June.

C. Scholarships
June Marcott reported that she and the scholarship committee reviewed 22 applications for the 2017 REAOC scholarships.  There was a new OCDE representative, Ryan Crowdis.  He had previous experience in reviewing scholarship applications and he is willing to serve again next year.  June Marcott would like to suggest that we consider a special achievement award for those who may not have been as academically outstanding but have contributed in other ways.  June Marcott will also present the scholarship awardees at the next luncheon.

The four students who were selected for the scholarship included:
Alyse Mancino, Granddaughter of Michael Moody
Kristen Mohroff, Granddaughter of Kenneth Mohroff

Michael Tram, Granddaughter of Dong Tran

Jenna Beuck, Granddaughter of John Bakkila

Motion made by Rebecca Guider and seconded by John Iagjian to accept the scholarship awardees as recommended by the Scholarship Committee.  Motion carried.

D. County’s 3rd Annual Leadership Conference on Aging

Rebecca Guider attended the conference that was sponsored by the Aging Services Collaborative in Orange County.  A brochure was shared with the Board.  The conference was very interesting.  Supervisor Do spoke as did an HCA representative.  There were outside presentations that were also very good.  Topics discussed included the “baby boomer tsunami” that is upon us at this time.  A representative from the Alzheimer’s committee presented a very interesting report.  This group should be a consideration for a future luncheon speaker. Although there is a great need, there is not a strategy at this time to develop home health care for those affected by Alzheimer and/or dementia.  Funding for research is needed.  
Sara Ruckle Harms pointed about that the Board of Supervisors should acknowledge that the need for the care and support of those afflicted with Alzheimer’s and dementia will continue to grow and the Board needs to plan for this future.  Linda Robinson spoke about the need for advanced planning including advanced directives, saving for needs as we age, etc.
E. Meeting Reports

1. OCERS

We again discussed the issue regarding the OCSD incorrect retirement payments.  Frank Eley reported that Harvey Leiderman stated that we cannot ignore the overpayment and underpayments that occurred.  They must be either paid back or paid out as appropriate.  

The current portfolio is becoming more generic.  It may be more appropriate to rebalance more towards equity.  Our total assets are at $14.3 billion. The new OCERS CIO has still not been selected.

2. CRCEA

NCPERS will have an advisory conference call meeting on May 18, 2017; Lou Scarpino will be on that call.  The NCPERS conference will be held at the end of this month.  Sara Ruckle Harms and Frank Eley will be attending that conference.
The CRCEA Spring 2017 conference notes were shared with all of the REAOC Board.  There will not be an executive meeting this month.  The CRCEA Board seems to be changing direction from the older regiment.  The newer members want to consider making money from affiliates and looking at the conference structure and the flexibility for the conferences.  They just passed their new budget.  Linda Robinson also stated that CRCEA now has a new brochure.
Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will bring copies of the CRCEA brochure and the REAOC brochure to the next REAOC Board meeting.

Linda Robinson shared an article from the most recent Public Retirement Journal regarding Glenn Miles and Michael Bolden who have taken the place of Karon Green and Pam Schneider who retired from the CRCEA legislative group.  Amy Brown will continue to lead the group.
Sara Ruckle Harms suggested that Amy Brown schedule a legislative day for CRCEA and Act 37 county representatives to attend for the purpose of discussing our legislative needs.

Doug Storm stated that there will be a follow-up conference committee meeting to make some final recommendations for future conferences.  He summarized some of the discussion from the initial conference committee meeting he attended in Merced.  We also have a new association report and roster that was distributed to Linda Robinson.  
It was also pointed out that 19 of the 20 Act 37 counties have alternate retirement members on their retiree boards (with Orange being the exception).  To bring us into conformity with all of the other counties, we should consider following up with this issue.
Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will add this item to the next Board agenda.

F. Legislative Report

In advance of the meeting, Lou Scarpino distributed a copy of the legislative report.  He highlighted some of the key legislation, initiatives and federal legislation.  AB 32 (Moorlach) has died.  SB 562 – single payer health care program is still moving along.  Sara Ruckle Harms stated she met with Dr. Bill Honigan who is going up and down the State speaking in support of this senate bill.  He would be willing to speak to our group if we would be interested.  Doug Storm agreed that it would be good to have a speaker from both sides address the REAOC Board.  OCEA has a legislative representative, Aaron Reid, who we could contact for a speaker to have a person with knowledge come and meet with REAOC or the Health Plan Committee to discuss pending legislation as it relates to health care.  It is suggested that we have a stand-alone meeting to be educated about this.  
Action Item:  Sara Ruckle Harms and Frank Eley will reach out to Jennifer Muir Beuthin regarding the timeline for this type of educational meeting.  REAOC needs to reach out prior to this bill becoming law to have an influence on this pending legislation.

G. The Informer

Robin Mattocks was absent today.  The May Informer was mailed and well-received.  We did receive a very nice e-mail from one of our members, Bev Graner, who complimented us on the newsletter.
The articles for the September newsletter are due on August 2, 2017.
H. Presidents’ Message

1. Litigation Update
We have not heard back from the panel at the 9th Circuit.  Four letters have been sent to them by our attorney.  Linda Robinson discussed the City of San Diego issues regarding their change for new employees to have a 401(K) type retirement rather than a defined benefit (Prop B).  This was fought by the labor groups in San Diego.  The State appeals court overturned this decision.  
2. Health Insurance Issues
The last meeting with the County and Mercer was held on March 29, 2017.  At that time, the County said they would get back to us in May for a future meeting.  Linda Robinson sent an e-mail to the County to determine when we would have our next meeting.  A few other retirees continue to have health plan issues and they have been referred to Tracy Vonada and Autumn McKinney at the County who have been very accommodating.  
3. Purchase of a PA System

Doug Storm stated that Hemet does not have a PA system for their luncheons.  We also do not have a reliable PA system for our Fountain Valley luncheons.  Doug Storm would estimate that a new PA system would cost about $3,000.  The current fixed location system like we have in Fountain Valley does not seem to resolve our issues.  If we do purchase a PA system, we would need to have someone responsible for keeping this system and then bringing it to the venues.  Doug Storm would be willing to obtain a system to try it out at our next luncheon.

Action Item:  Frank Eley will check with OCEA to determine what system they have and the cost.  Doug Storm will check with his connection to do the same.

4. Other
Sara Ruckle Harms shared information regarding sample tours from Hoffy Tours.  Based on the survey taken at our December luncheon, this is something our members would like to have available.  The tours would include transportation, the tour, lunches and Hoffy Tours is insured.  They would need a minimum of 35 persons to fill a bus.  The tour would probably be in the beginning of October.  Bill Castro suggested that for the initial tour, we could possibly give either a discount or pay for the tour for the first 35 members.  We could also have a secret raffle at the end of the tour to reimburse a member(s) for the cost of the tour, or have gift cards, etc.  After discussion, we decided we would start with the Pasadena tour and aim for the 2nd week of October.  This will be presented at the May luncheon and an article will be placed in the next Informer.  
Action Items:  Frank Eley will ask Steve Delaney if we can park at the OCEA building as the central location to meet.
Sara Ruckle Harms will talk to Bill Hoffman to schedule this tour.
I. Adjournment

A motion was made Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Rebecca Guider to adjourn the meeting at 11:58 AM.  Motion carried. 
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